New Forest

DISTRICT COUNCIL

2024 REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES
NOTICE OF REVIEW

Notice is hereby given that New Forest District Council is undertaking a review of the polling districts and polling
places within the authority’s area in accordance with the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013 and
supporting regulations. The review must be concluded by Friday 31 January 2025.

The Returning Officer will comment on the existing polling districts and polling places and the comments will be
available for inspection on our website newforest.gov.uk/elections, and at the council offices in Lyndhurst and
Lymington.

We welcome the views of all residents on the proposals, and any elector within the authority’s area may make
representations. We would also welcome comments from anyone with any expertise in access for voters with any
type of disability.

Anyone making representations should, if possible, suggest alternative places that could be used as polling stations.

Representations should be made no later than Midnight Sunday 29 September 2024 by:

(a) Usingthe on-line form; or
(b) By returning the downloadable form, to the address below; or
(c) In writing to Electoral Services at the address set out below.

Please note that any correspondence submitted in respect of the review will be published.
The proposed timetable for the review is as follows:

e Publication of Notice of the Review — Friday 30 August 2024

e Closing date for representations - Sunday 29 September 2024

e Final recommendations to be considered by Full Council - Monday 9 December 2024
¢ Implementation of any recommendations - Thursday 2 January 2025.

Furtherinformation, details of the proposals and any representations relatingto the review will be available to view:

e Onthe Council’'s website at newforest.gov.uk/elections or,
e At the Council offices at:

o Appletree Court, Lyndhurst, SO43 7PA or,

o The Town Hall, Lymington, SO41 97G.

Electoral Services

New Forest District Council
Appletree Court, Beaulieu Road
Lyndhurst

S043 7PA

Email: electoralservices@nfdc.gov.uk

Kate Ryan
Electoral Registration and Returning Officer
Date: Friday 30" August 2024



